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Those present:- Councillors Rupert Joy, Ian Morison, Andrew Pearsall (Chairman), Diana Preston and Cllr Helen Parr (EDDC)and Carol Miltenburg (Clerk).  Apologies were received from Cllr Coombs.  No members of the public were present.

ANNUAL MEETING OF THE PARISH 

The Annual Meeting of the Parish took place from 7.00pm in Wilmington Village Hall on Tuesday May 18th, 2021.

Cllr Pearsall welcomed all the Councillors and thanked them for their work since they joined.  He commented that it has been a difficult year with lock down etc and the inability to meet face to face.  As most of the Councillors are new, each introduced themselves to those present.  Cllr Pearsall thanked our previous County Councillor Martin Shaw for the work he did on our behalf especially with reference to the A35 project.  
There were no other reports sent in.
The meeting ended at 7.15pm


ANNUAL PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

The Councillors were summoned to attend a meeting of the Widworthy Parish Council to be held at Wilmington Village Hall on Tuesday May 18th, 2021 which started immediately after the conclusion of the Annual Parish Meeting at 7.20pm.  The following matters were discussed.   

MINUTES

1) Election of the Chairman of the Council. Cllr Pearsall stood down as Chairman and Cllr Preston was duly elected (proposed by Cllr Pearsall, seconded Cllr Joy) and Cllr Joy was elected as Vice-Chairman of the Council (proposed by Cllr Pearsall, seconded by Cllr Morison).

2) Apologies for absence were received from Cllr Coombs and no declaration of interests in items in this meeting were received. 

3) The minutes of the council held on March 16th 2021 were accepted and signed by the Chairman.

4) The Council reviewed the terms of reference and appointment of members to existing committees.  Cllr Pearsall explained about the Council supporting the Wilmington CLT.  The Council will continue to do this.

5) The Council reviewed and agreed to continue with the code of conduct, standing orders and financial regulations as supplied in their information folders. 

6) The Council reviewed their representation on or work with external bodies and arrangements for reporting back. The main body the Council is involved with is Highways England A35 Parishes Working Group.  Cllr Pearsall gave a briefing and has agreed to continue in his liaison role.

7)  The review of inventory of land and assets including buildings and office equipment was carried out.  The Clerk and Cllr Pearsall gave a brief update on the ownership of the Jubilee Pump which seems complex.  Cllr Preston has agreed to accompany the Clerk to the Exeter Records Centre to investigate more.  The Council are still awaiting further information from the Land Registry.

8)  The Clerk confirmed the arrangements for insurance cover in respect of all insured risks. Information was circulated and it was agreed to continue with Came & Co with the price fixed for 3years.

9)  The Council reviewed the council’s and/or staff subscriptions to other bodies. The Council is a member of the Devon Assn of Local Councils and thus the National Assn of Local Councils.

10)  The Council reviewed and agreed to continue with the procedures for handling requests made under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 and the Data Protection Act 1998 and the council’s policy for dealing with the press/media as supplied in their information folders.
 
11)  Matters arising from previous minutes. Jubilee Pump. This was detailed under item 7.

12)  Cllr Parr gave a report on EDDC over what has been a difficult year for the Council and its staff.  A recent survey noted that staff morale was low compared to previously and the Council is investigating this.  She also advised on its intention to install many electric charging points but that it has not been decided which specification is best to support at present.

13)  Public Forum.  None present.

14)  Highway Matters. Cllr Pearsall advised progress on the A35 project.  Highway England advised that during the lockdown usage of the A35 decreased significantly but the average speed of the vehicles increased dramatically.  What has become evident is that H.E. have not received any letters from the residents concerning the provision of crossings.  The Council agreed that a campaign encouraging the individual residents to write should be made.  Cllr Joy has agreed to co-ordinate this.  The Council also considered direct action which worked for Chideock in Dorset.  There are no parking restrictions on the A35 through Wilmington and a single car parked on the road could have a quite significant effect on traffic flow.

15)  Finance. Payments made Came & Co £345.45 Insurance; DALC £77.93 subscription.  Payments received Precept £1500.00.  The bank statements were available for viewing. Clerk to get bank account mandate for Cllr Morison to sign cheques.
The Councillors received and agreed the annual accounts/audit consisting of a) Certificate of Exemption, b) Annual Governance statement c) Accounting statement. The Chairman duly signed the relevant Certificate and statements.

16)  Planning – White Hart Inn. The Council generally discussed Assets of Community Value and the planning system in general terms felt that at the moment there is enough protection in place.  A watching brief will be kept.  The Clerk reported that the clearance work to the hedge at the rear of the property has been checked by EDDC planning and is acceptable as it is for maintenance and access.

17)  Emergency Planning - The Council will liaise with the Chairman of the Village Hall Committee concerning the storage area / courtyard at the front of the Village Hall.  It was agreed that the proposed noticeboard by the church needs to be wood to fit in with the environment.   Cllr Joy had found examples for around £750.  Sources of funding were discussed such as the County Councillors Locality budget.  Clerk to contact our new County Councillor Marcus Hartnell. Tree warden – Mr Ed Coombs has generously agreed to become the parish Tree Warden.  The Clerk has forwarded his name on to DCC Engagement and Participation Officer.

18)  Correspondence received. The DALC a mail concerning access to their website has been forwarded on to the Councilllors.

19)  Any Other Business.  The Council discussed the possibility of another defibrillator training session and further setting up the community emergency contact phone number.
Date, place & time of next meeting:-  Tuesday, July 20th at Wilmington Village Hall 

The meeting ended at 9.15pm
